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Policy
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• The proposed ZBA is consistent with the new Provincial Planning 
Statement, Greenbelt Plan, County of Wellington and Town of Erin 
Official Plans. 

• The proposal is consistent with the principles set out in the Town’s 
Urban Design Guidelines and will be reviewed against the Town’s 
Green Development Standards once finalized.

• Prior to issuance of a building permit, each dwelling will be subject 
to architectural control, as a condition of draft plan approval.



Elevations 
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Elevations 
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Elevations 
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Elevations 
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Conclusion
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• The proposal represents appropriate greenfield development and will 
contribute to the mix of uses, provide an additional form of housing to 
the Town’s current housing stock, presents a built form that is 
compatible with the surrounding neighbourhood to the south, and 
works toward the creation of a complete community. 

 
• Staff recommend that Council adopt the site-specific Zoning By-law 

Amendment (Z21- 09). 





The revisions made to the proposal to address comments received include the 
following:
• Increasing the diversity of unit types and sizes and placing a portion of the lands 

within future development blocks with a holding provision, in order to comply with 
the County’s Official Plan policies for affordable housing and bring the development 
closer to the minimum density target for Greenfield development; 

• Adding fencing between this development and adjacent residential properties; 
• Increasing the width of walkways and vista points; 
• Reducing the length of townhouse blocks; 
• Increasing the size of the park block;
• Refinement of the internal road network; 
• Inclusion of a future commercial block; 
• Inclusion of future residential development blocks; and 
• Aligning the proposed development standards with the Urban Residential Zone 

Standards (UR1 and UR2) of the Town’s Zoning By-law, as amended.



The Urban Design Brief speaks to how the development will achieve this vision by the 
following: 
• Including two stormwater management ponds that provide open space blocks that are 

visible and accessible from the adjacent street; 
• Creating a connected streetscape for pedestrians to access nearby amenities such as 

the school and park, safely; 
• Locating higher density blocks in prominent locations near the park and school; 
• Planning for the neighbourhood park to be walkable within a 400m radius (5 minutes) 

of most residents in the subdivision; 
• Creating priority lotting within areas that have a higher degree of public visibility, such 

as gateway lots, corner lots, and view terminus and elbow lots; 
• Using materials and architectural details that complement the character of the Village 

of Hillsburgh, such as the use of brick with wood clapboard and boardand-batten as 
accent material; 

• Enhancing the road network with collector and local roads that create an 
interconnected street system supported by active transportation; and 

• Incorporating traffic calming measures to reduce the speeds of vehicles including a 
roundabout and shorter block lengths. 
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